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Hello Employee Name,

In early June of 2018, the Director of National Intelligence (DNI) and the Director of the Office of Personnel Management (OPM), jointly issued a memorandum directing the implementation of interim measures intended to mitigate the existing investigations backlog at the National Background Investigations Bureau (NBIB). 

These measures include the deferment of an individual’s Periodic Reinvestigation (PR) and placement in Continuous Evaluation (CE), following a risk management screening, where the results are favorable and mitigation activities are in place.  Implementing CE is part of overarching personnel security clearance reform efforts.  

In short, once a cleared individual is placed in CE, he/she should expect that automated continuous record checks of commercial and government databases and other publicly available electronic information (PAEI) are frequently being made on their behalf.  Any derogatory information identified during CE automated record checks will be used for investigative lead purposes only.  This information will subsequently be investigated according to existing personnel security processes.  No action will be taken based solely on the derogatory information identified during the CE process without follow-up and review by the adjudicating agency against established national security investigative process.

Once a person is placed in CE, the SF 86 will no be required every (5/6/7 or 10 years), however, this information can be requested as needed.

The executive agents have directed all Departments and Agencies to reciprocally accept the prior favorable adjudication for deferred reinvestigations that are out of scope (overdue).  Existing eligibility remains valid until the individual is removed from CE, no longer has any DoD affiliation, or has their eligibility revoked or suspended. 

You are receiving this information because you are enrolled in the CE program.

Please let me know if you have any questions.





